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May 20, 2021 
 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
Over the next 3-4 weeks, Baldwin and Sons, Inc. will be removing the naturally 
occurring organic material that is causing the odor.  Since the excavation and 
hauling may result in an increase in the odor, Tetra Tech, an environmental firm, 
has been retained to monitor the air during the excavation and hauling period to 
ensure any concentrations of the odor are within the acceptable OSHA worker 
safety levels.  The City has retained Leighton Group, an environmental firm,  to 
be onsite to provide 3rd party review of the environmental monitoring.   
 
Should you have any questions or require any additional information, please feel 
free to contact me directly.  My email address is  rpatterson@baldwinsons.com 
and my Cell No. is (949) 421-7398. 
 
 
Thank You, 
 

 

Robert Patterson, CPESC 
Director of Environmental and Safety Compliance 
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